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9 May 2025 
 
 
Munirah Osman  
Munirah.Osman@regent.ac.za 
Executive Member of AMAL 
 
As salaam u alaikum  
 
 

Passing away of Hamim Hyder Rahmatullah Alai 
 
Our sincerest condolences to you and your family on the passing of your beloved husband, Hamim. May ALLAH TA-
ALA grant him entrance into the highest place in Jannatul Firdaus without accountability. May ALLAH TA-ALA also 
grant you all sabrun jameel during these difficult times. 
His prolonged illness was not in vain. We have read in the traditions of Rasoolallah (Sallallahu Alaihi Wasallam) that 
illness serves as a means of cleansing one's sins. We are convinced that Hamim has achieved that level of 
purification. 
 
Our Exco has fond memories of Hamim accompanying you to Exco meetings, and over the years, we developed a 
close bond with the marhoom. We are grateful to Hamim for allowing you to serve on AMAL’s board for all these 
years. 
 
Hamim’s character of helpfulness, willingness, and humility earned him many friends. Anyone who came into 
contact with him immediately felt a connection. The proof of these friendships was evident during the Janaaza 
Salaah, where huge crowds from all walks of life gathered to pay their respects and homage. Alhamdulillah. We trust 
that you and the family take comfort in this. 
 
Munirah, your steadfastness and strength, standing by Hamim during his illness, keeping the family together, 
attending to your work responsibilities, and actively engaging with important issues of AMAL has not gone 
unnoticed. May ALLAH TA-ALA reward you manifold for your patience and support during Hamim’s illness. We are 
deeply grateful for your selflessness. 
 
Our duas and support are with the marhoom and your entire family. The AMAL Exco, in its last meeting, specifically 
remembered Hamim, and we will continue to keep him and others from the AMAL family in our prayers. 
 
 
 
Kind Regards  
 
Imraan Subrathie  
Executive Secretary of AMAL  
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